
Project Update: March 2008 
 
The news from the field couldn’t be most exciting. On our first trip to the highway, we could see 
that most of the natural habitat along the highway still conserved. We have also found a bear 
hunter, with 3 skins of spectacled bear at his house, right in front of the highway (see picture at 
the end of the text). The hunter said he killed the bears because they often eat corn from his 
corn plantation, which is located only one mile from the highway. There are other locals that 
are very familiar with the bears, especially loggers. We also found a local man, who have 
planted corn just to attract bears, so he can kill them to drink their blood, which he believes will 
make him stronger. A female bear with her cub is currently visiting his plantation. This is an 
excellent opportunity to study these animals. For this reason, I have changed a bit the plans and 
instead of having two groups of biologists traveling on the highway twice a month, one group 
will the in the field full time, while another will be traveling on the highway. The group that will 
be on the field will be getting data on our focal species, setting cameras and hair traps. Also, we 
have got a donation of a GPS collar and we are expecting to trap this bear, and set a GPS device 
on it, so we could follow its movements next to the highway.  We are offering per diem for the 
bear hunters to work for us as a field guide. We expect to show them that they can make more 
profits showing tourists about bear biology in the field than planting corn.  
 
We have made the questionnaires for the evaluation of local people knowledge about our focal 
species, in collaboration with students from local universities who are volunteering in the 
project. We have also advanced a bit with the educational material, and I am sending drafts at 
the end of this document for your appreciation. 
 
I have also posted a website with detailed news from the project, with the goal to have local 
people engaged on it . We want to upload pictures of the local people working with us, so they 
can show to their friends and being proud to see themselves in the web. Little by little we 
expect to build conservation principles with local people.  The link to the web site is below. It is 
in Spanish, but we are planning an English version soon. At least you can check for the pictures.  
http://web.mac.com/renata_leite/iWeb/Carretera_Interoceanica/ 
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